
 

 

October 17, 2016 
 
The regular monthly meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Greenville was held on 
Monday, October 17, 2016, at 7:00 pm at Pioneer Hall.  Four board members were 
present, as well as attorney Tal Rappleyea; Councilman Bear was absent.  There were 12 
guests in attendance.  Supervisor Macko opened the meeting with the Pledge of 
Allegiance. 
 
Mr. Davis moved to accept the Clerk’s minutes of September 19, 2016, seconded by Mr. 
Bensen; Carried 4 ayes.  Mr. Macko moved to accept the Clerk’s minutes of September 
27, 2016, seconded by Mr. Bensen; Carried 4 ayes.  Mr. Davis moved to accept the 
Clerk’s minutes October 4, 2016, seconded by Mr. Bensen; Carried 4 ayes                  
 
Oral and/or written reports were received from the Rescue Squad, 
Highway, Buildings and Grounds, Code, Assessing, Clerk/Tax, Dog Control, 
Sewer and Water departments, and Planning and Zoning Boards.  Discussion 
occurred during the Greenville Rescue Squad report regarding 2017 budgetary needs 
required to provide 24 hour per day service.  The Town Board has agreed on a budget 
expenditure of $200,000 for this service, which would equate to approximately $79 in 
taxes for a home valued at $100,000.  Mr. Nugent thanked the Board for continuing 
their contract to provide services and noted that an estimated 2.5 million dollars’ worth 
of service has been given to the town since 1972.   
  
Engineer Travis Smigel reported on the sewer project.  Although under budget, overages 
have occurred and change orders are again required;  

Mr. Bensen moved, seconded by Mr. Stern, to accept the Resolution for Change 
Orders No. 5 – 10; attached. 

 Carried 4 ayes; Councilman Bear – absent 
 
Mrs. Barbara Walter of the Greenville Beautification Committee spoke of work done to 
Prevost Hall.  Concerns addressed included the presence of bird droppings, asbestos, 
and mold, to which grant monies may be available for remediation.  

Mr. Macko moved, seconded by Mr. Davis, to put this work out to bid; bids to be 
opened on Monday, November 21, 2016 at 7:00 pm.  Carried 4 ayes 
 
New business discussed at 7:40 pm:   
The 2017 preliminary budget needs to be presented at a budget hearing; Mr. Davis 
moved, seconded by Mr. Bensen, to conduct a budget hearing on Wednesday, November 
9, 2016, at 7:15 pm in Pioneer Town Hall.   Carried 4 ayes 
 
Mrs. Carol Schreiber’s term is expiring on the Library Board of Trustees; Mr. Stern 
moved, seconded by Mr. Bensen, to reappoint Mrs. Schreiber as member on the Library 
Board of Trustees for a term of 1/1/2017 – 12/31/2021.   Carried 4 ayes 
 
The 66th annual ‘Old Timer’s Party’ will occur on Sunday, December 4, 2016 at 12:00 
noon in the GCS High School Cafeteria.  The Town of Greenville sponsors this event  
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annually; Mr. Davis moved, seconded by Mr. Bensen, to contribute up to $1,500 
towards this event.  Carried 4 ayes 
 
The Beautification Committee has prepared a NYS DOT 80% TAP grant to replace 
existing sidewalks in the hamlet of Greenville, as well as extend the sidewalks between 
the Town Park and Garland Lane.  These would be 5-foot, ADA compliant sidewalks.  
Mr. Davis moved, seconded by Mr. Bensen, to support this sidewalk grant application.  
Carried 4 ayes 
 
Supervisor Macko opened the meeting for public comments and questions 
at 7:50 pm:  none received. 
 
Mr. Davis moved to enter executive session at 7:51 pm to discuss information relating to 
current/future investigation or prosecution of a criminal offense, seconded by Mr. 
Bensen.   Carried 4 ayes 
 
Mr. Davis moved to return to regular session at 8:03 pm, seconded by Mr. Stern.  
Carried 4 ayes 
     No motions were made in executive session. 
 
After audit, Mr.  Bensen moved, seconded by Mr. Stern, to pay the following bills:   
 
  Bills   411 – 439, excluding #439, on General abstract #10 for $14,697.00  
  Bills   163 - 179 on Highway abstract #10 for $16,372.82  
  Bills   114 - 120 on Sewer abstract #10 for $21,801.68  

Bills   72 - 81 on Water abstract #10 for $9,778.66  
  Bill     3 on Mavis escrow account abstract #3  for $187.50  
     Carried 4 ayes 
 
After review, Mr. Bensen made a motion to accept the Supervisor’s report for 
September, seconded by Mr. Stern.   Carried 4 ayes 
 
There being no further business, Mr. Macko moved to adjourn at 8:05 pm. 
 
 
       _______________________  
        Jackie Park, Town Clerk-Collector 
 
____________________________________SUPERVISOR MACKO 
 
____________________________________MR. BENSEN 
 
____________________________________MR. DAVIS 
 
____________________________________MR. STERN 


